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Lead candidate for the Limit the Pokies Group in the Queensland Senate election, Mr John Pyke, said today that the request by Tabcorp for 1000 extra gaming machine licences for its two casinos should be rejected out of hand.
Mr Pyke said that the request was in line with the usual tactics of the gambling industry – to emphasise some supposed community benefits (in this case bringing more tourists to Queensland) while ignoring the effects on problem gamblers and their families.  “The casinos say they’re after the Asian high roller market” he said, “and in the next breath they’re claiming that they can only underwrite the expansion by adding 1000 extra pokies.  These won’t be aimed at the high rollers – they’ll be aimed at ordinary mug gamblers who get excited at the prospect of a $500 jackpot and don’t notice that it costs them a couple of thousand to win the jackpot.”
Mr Pyke referred to the recent Report on Gambling by the Productivity Commission, which observed that for over 80% of problem gamblers the problem lay in the addictive attraction of gaming machines.  “I suppose in the case of single people we could say they have free will and it’s too bad if they exercise their freedom to hurt themselves – but even that is amazingly callous”, he said.  “The bigger problem is that a lot of problem gamblers have families, and the parent’s habit hurts the spouse and children. You only have to know the life story of Andy Lewis of The Whitlams.  I haven’t personally known anyone who’s been driven to suicide but I’ve seem some pretty self-destructive behaviour when I used to go to clubs.  I even go to pubs less since they got pokies – they’ve become such soulless places.” 

He said it seems that Tabcorp is trying to argue some public benefit in that machines would be taken away from the locally-based players in smaller clubs and pubs, and would be used to attract interstate and overseas tourists – but, he said, “They’re trying to imply either that tourists are so rich they can afford to lose the money, or that they don’t matter because they’re not Queenslanders.  Again, I don’t believe that Queenslanders are that callous.”
Mr Pyke, a constitutional lawyer, said that if elected he would work with Senator Xenophon in the Senate to bring as much pressure as possible to bear on State governments to implement the Productivity Commission’s recommendations on gaming machines’ “feed rate”, and then to explore ways in which the Commonwealth can persuade or pressure the States into reducing their over-reliance on gambling taxes.
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